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Derry City Council

Environmental Services (Licensing) Committee
Minutes of Meeting of the Environmental Services

    


              (Licensing) Committee held in the Council 
                                              Chamber, Guildhall on Thursday, 6th October, 
                                              2011 at 2.00 p.m.

                                           ________________________________ 

Present: - Members of the Committee – Councillor Gallagher (in the Chair), Aldermen Devenney, Hamilton and Middleton, Councillors J. Carr, S. Carr, Clifford, Conway, Cooper and Hassan.
In Attendance: - Strategic Director (Mr. J. Kelpie), Strategic Director (Mr. A. Tohill), Senior Environmental Health Officer (Mr. P. McSwiggan), Licensing Officer (Mr. S. Austin), and Committee Clerk (Mrs. D. McMahon).
___________________
ES242/11
Notice and Summons for Meeting.

The Strategic Director Mr. Kelpie read the Notice and Summons for Meeting.            

ES243/11
Apologies.



Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Campbell and Kelly.
Acting Town Clerk and Chief Executive’s Report - Matters For Decision.
ES244/11
Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) (NI) Order 1985 – Application for Renewal of Entertainments Licences.

Extracted from Acting Town Clerk and Chief Executive’s Report:-

“The City Secretary and Solicitor has reported to me on the above matter as follows:-

‘Applications have been received for the renewal of the Entertainments Licences in respect of the following premises:

1. Premises:  The Gasyard Centre, 128 Lecky Road, Derry


Applicant:  Gasyard Development Trust, 128 Lecky Road, Derry


Hours:  Monday – Sunday 11.00 am – 1.00 am

2. Premises:  Glendermott House Bar, 11 Glendermott Road, Waterside


Applicant:  Damien Villa, 81 Victoria Road, Newbuildings


Hours:  Monday – Saturday 11.30 am – 1 am


Sunday 12.30 pm – 12 midnight

There have been no objections in response to the public notices advertised in connection with these applications.

The Fire and Rescue Service has previously reported that the premises are suitable for licensing.

The applications were referred to the Foyle Area Commander who has reported no objection.

I recommend that the above applications be granted.’

I await your decisions.”
Councillor Hassan Moved, Councillor Clifford Seconded and the Committee

Resolved
that the Entertainments Licences listed in 1- 2 above be renewed for twelve months subject to the normal terms and conditions. 

ES245/11
The Betting Gaming Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985

Applications for Renewal of Amusement Permits.

Extracted from Acting Town Clerk and Chief Executive’s Report:-

“The City Secretary and Solicitor has reported to me on the above matter as follows:-

‘Applications have been received for renewal of the Amusement Permits in respect of:-

1.
Premises: (Joyland) Caesars Palace, 76 Strand Road, Derry


Applicant: James McVeigh, 3 Talbot Park, Derry

2.
Premises: 15 William Street, Derry


Applicant: Leisure Arcades Ltd., 15 William Street, Derry

The applications were referred to the Foyle Area Commander who has reported no objection.

I would therefore recommend that the permits be renewed for twelve months on the normal terms and conditions.'


I await your decisions.”

Councillor Clifford Moved, Councillor S. Carr Seconded and the Committee

Resolved
that the Amusement Permits listed in 1- 2 above be renewed for twelve months subject to the normal terms and conditions. 

ES246/11
The Street Trading Act (NI) 2001
Application for the Grant of a Street Trading Licence.


Extracted from Acting Town Clerk and Chief Executive’s Report:-

“The City Secretary and Solicitor has reported to me on the above matter as 
follows: - 

‘Members will recall that it was reported at last month’s Meeting that an application for the grant of a street trading licence has been received from-

Applicant: Mr Charles Coyle, 14 Earhart Park Derry NI BT48 8FN 

Type of Licence Mobile
Type of Goods: Ice Cream, Confectionery
Stall: Ice Cream Trike
Location Applied for (if stationary): Not "Applicable"
As reported previously, Mr. Coyle has provided an AccessNI certificate showing no convictions and holds licences for four other ice cream vans.  However, this application is for an Ice Cream Trike which it appears to be intended for the end of the Peace Bridge where another ice cream vendor has been operating an ice cream trike since the bridge opened.

Mr. Coyle had to be told to remove his trike from the end of the bridge on a number of occasions during July/August because it had not been licensed and it was felt to be inappropriate to request that the application be approved under delegated authority in view of the complaints received in relation to obstruction of the cycle path and the end of the bridge due to the presence of these trikes.  Complaints have been received from individuals and from Sustrans.  Sustrans and residents of Browning Drive have also complained about ice cream vans which park outside the entrance to the Ebrington Site to get people walking to or from the bridge.  

These traders are licensed as “mobile” traders and such a licence does not entitle them to occupy a stationary position on an almost daily basis.

The existing licensed trike was licensed for use in the “City Centre”, and I feel that, in future, applicants for “mobile” licences should be required to specify the locations at which they wish to trade more specifically and that Council should restrict mobile ice cream vendors from trading –

a) in areas where trading has been the cause of complaints;

b) within a distance of, say, 50 metres from - 

i. any shop selling ice cream; or 

ii. another licensed ice cream seller.

I would now recommend that Mr. Coyle’s application be granted, but that both he and the other ice cream trike operator be advised that trading on the riverside walkway/cycle-path is not acceptable as it causes obstruction and has led to complaints from members of the public and that any trader who trades there will not have his licence renewed.  I would further recommend that all ice cream vendors be advised - 

· of the need to be “mobile”; 

· that their licences do not entitle them to occupy a stationary position on a daily basis; and

· that we have received complaints in relation to ice cream vans parking all day in Browning Drive.’

I await your decision.”

The Licensing Officer introduced the above report in depth and drew Members attention to the number of complaints that had been made during the summer period in respect of the obstruction that had been caused by the ice cream trikes along the cycle paths at the end of the Peace Bridge.  The Licensing Officer acknowledged that this was a sensitive issue and indicated that mobile licence holders should be made fully aware of the nature of the licence, in that the holder was required to be mobile and not remain in one area for lengthy periods of time.  He advised Members that once Council had been made aware that some complaints had been received in relation to obstructing pathways there was an increased need to monitor and control the situation.
A Member of the SDLP grouping said that it had to be recognised that a significant amount of people did not have any objection to the vans in Browning Drive area and welcomed the provision of service in the area.  The Member expressed concern as to the location of the trader if the suggested 50m radius in respect of trading in the vicinity of any shop selling ice cream or another licensed ice cream seller was implemented and maybe difficult to monitor.  Reference was made to Sustrans and indicated the provision of such a service had a positive impact in promoting the use of the cycle path.  The Member suggested that the service should be welcomed as it was anticipated that due to the climate in the North West there would be limited time for the applicant to trade and the provision of service was likely to be seasonal.
In response to Members’ queries the Licensing Officer advised Members that the 50m boundary was not part of the recommendation in this case and was only a suggested boundary for future applications.  He said that 50m was only a figure put in as an example and the distance could be 20m or 10m.
Councillor Conway Moved, Councillor Hassan Seconded and the Committee

Resolved
that the application for the Grant of a Street Trading Licence be granted as outlined in the above report.
ES247/11
The Street Trading Act (NI) 2001.
Application for the Grant of Temporary Street Trading Licence – Hallowe’en. 
Extracted from Acting Town Clerk and Chief Executive’s Report:-

“The City Secretary and Solicitor has reported to me on the above matter as follows: - 

‘An applications for the grant of a temporary Street Trading Licence in respect of Hallowe’en, were received from -

1. Applicant: Mr Noel Mitchell, 8 Alfred Street Place, Ballymena   BT42 4BT 

Type of Licence Temporary Stationary (31st October) 
Type of Goods: Confectionery
Stall: Trailer 6m x 2.5m
Location Applied for (if stationary): Strand Road/Police Court Street
I would recommend that this application be granted.

As a number of application forms were requested but have not been returned, I would further recommend that, as in previous years, the Committee delegate authority to the Acting Town Clerk and Chief Executive to grant further temporary licences for the Halloween event.’

I await your decisions.”

Councillor Hassan Moved, Councillor Conway Seconded and the Committee

Resolved
 a) that the Application for the Grant of Temporary Street Trading Licence – Hallowe’en be approved as outlined in the above report; and
b) that delegated authority be given to the Acting Town Clerk and Chief Executive to grant further temporary licences for the Hallowe’en event.
ES248/11
The Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) (Northern Ireland) Order 1985

Occasional Entertainments Licence Applications. 

Extracted from Acting Town Clerk and Chief Executive’s Report:-
“The City Secretary and Solicitor has reported to me on the above matter as follows:-

‘Applications were received for the grant of occasional entertainments licences in respect of the following events: -

1. Applicant: Joe Lindsay, 83 Kilnappy Road, Derry BT47 3LQ

Premises: Unit 7 Studios, 13A Springtown Industrial Estate 
Event: Family oriented street theatre and live music event Saturday 27th August, 6.00pm – 12.00am, Sunday 28th August 11.00am – 11.00pm

2. Applicant: Margaret Grieve, 14 Learmount Road, Park Village

Premises: Park Fest Marquee, Altinure Road, Park Village 
Event: Park Fest, 26th – 28th August 2011

There were no objections in response to the public notices advertised in connection with the applications.

The applications were referred to the Foyle Area Commander who reported no police objections or concerns in relation to these events. 

I asked the Acting Town Clerk and Chief Executive to consider granting these licences under the authority delegated to him by the Committee at the Meeting held on 7th July (Ref: ES157/11), which he agreed to do.’

I await your decision.”

The Committee noted the above information.




The Meeting Terminated at  2.15 p.m.

